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In this issue: A cavalcade of rally write ups, pearls of wisdom, and more!  
 

Rally coordinator message 
Notes from your OAC Rally Coordinator 
By Mike Burnett 

In a departure from my usual rally related newsletter article, 
this month I would like to share portions of an article by Dr. 
Emily Lawrence from the May edition of RV News. This 
article addresses a maintenance related health risk that most of 
us do not think about except at the beginning of the camping 
season: sanitizing our fresh water tanks. Improperly or 
infrequently sanitized fresh water tanks can pose a health risk, 
even if you only use your on-board fresh water for showering, 
hand washing, or dish washing. 

The specific health risk highlighted in this article is 
called Legionella bacteria, which can cause Legionnaires 
Disease if inhaled. This bacteria occurs naturally in lakes, 
rivers, and other fresh water sources and can contaminate 
human-made systems, including RV water tanks. If airborne 
particles containing this bacteria are inhaled, it can lead to a host of serious respiratory issues. Inhalation can occur due to 
shower spray or splashing faucets that create microscopic droplets in the air you are breathing.  

Most RVs are equipped with a hot water heater, which is the perfect breeding ground for this bacteria. In addition, 
campers regularly travel to warmer climates where they let their vehicle sit under the hot sun. If they don’t regularly clean 
and sanitize their water tanks, the bacteria can grow out of control. RVs are closed environments where you could be in 
close contact with Legionella every day. Many RV users are senior citizens, so they’re inherently at higher risk of 
developing these issues. It’s always important to be on the lookout for Legionella outbreaks, but high-risk travelers need 
to be extra careful. 

This bacteria is stubborn, so you’ll need to go beyond your traditional cleaning methods to get rid of it. A recent study on 
Legionella revealed that only 60% of RV users cleaned their water tanks on a regular basis. Properly cleaning and 
sanitizing your water system can remove existing Legionella growths and prevent future infections. 

The sanitation process is simple. On a regular basis, perform the following steps to keep your on-board water supply 
safe. 

• Begin by emptying your fresh water tank.  
• Next, you’ll need to drain the water heater. (Legionella thrives in warm, moist environments, so you’ll need to pay 

special attention to your water heater during the cleaning process.) 
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• Turn off the water heater and let it cool down. Next, open the drain plug at the bottom and open the pressure vent 
lever at the top. All the water should drain out once you do this. Close everything up once you’re finished, so you can 
refill it with clean water. 

• Now you need to fill your fresh water tank with a mixture of water and chlorine bleach. A good rule of thumb is 
to add ¼ cup bleach for every 15 gallons of fresh water. Once your tank is full of this mixture, run all the faucets 
around your RV. Shut them off once you can smell bleach. 

• Let everything sit for 24 hours. Once the waiting period is up, you can drain the entire system again (including the 
water heater). 

• Refill the tanks with fresh water and run it through your faucets until all the bleach smell is gone. You may need to 
repeat this process a second time to get rid of any lingering traces of the bleach treatment. 

 

Stay on top of your RV water system maintenance. Legionella poses a serious danger to RV users. On-board water 
system sanitation should be a regular part of your RV maintenance for a variety of reasons, including prevention of 
dangerous bacterial growth in your on-board water system. 

Mike Burnett 

OAC Rally Coordinator 

 

Way to go OAC! 
Congratulations to our new and incoming Region 10 President Florence Tramoni and to new International Executive Council 
members Terri Warren and Kathy Geese. These and other volunteers are the heart of the Oregon Airstream Club and these 
three women are grand examples of what makes our Club so successful. 

 

Rally write ups 
It’s rally season! One of the (many) great things about the OAC is having the opportunity to get out and enjoy being 
outside and socializing with other OAC members. Thanks to everyone who has hosted (or co-hosted) rallies and to all the 
great contributors of the rally write ups! There’s nothing quite like the feeling of pulling up to a park and seeing the glint 
of aluminum off in the distance… Enjoy the write ups, and (more importantly) enjoy the rallies and the Club! 

As always, Buzz Blick’s maps of the rallies are included at the end of the newsletter.  

 

NewbIe Rally 

Casey’s Riverside RV Park  
May 18-21, 2023 
Hosts: John & Dace Roll 
Co-hosts: Chris Wagner & Susannah Lints 

On the banks of the Willamette River, 19 newbies and 8 oldsters gathered to share the finer points of Airstream life. We 
started the rally with a wonderful Heavy Potluck Happy Hour GAM. Ray Putnam, former technical advisor to Blue Beret, 
was introduced and kept busy answering questions throughout the rally. Mother Nature was exceptionally kind to us with 
fabulous weather the whole weekend.  
Friday morning kicked off with coffee and pastries in the pavilion. At 1:00 pm, the presentations started in the clubhouse, 
with Cindy Muir kicking things off with “Rally 101.”. Next, “Boondocking 101” by Jay Muir and Ralond Troncin, and 
Susannah Lints followed with “Interior Organization Tips & Tricks.” The evening festivities began with a happy hour 
followed by an OUTSTANDING lasagna dinner prepared by hosts Dace and John Roll with a vegan option by Susannah 
Lints. A 5-star event with all the potluck side dishes. 
Friday evening was topped off with a campfire at the pavilion. Saturday was packed, starting with morning coffee, tea, 
and pastries. Presentations began with “Planning the Perfect Trip” by Chris Wagner, on using RV Trip Wizard as a 
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planning tool, followed by John Roll’s presentation on “Airstream Electrical.” Chris Wagner and Ralond Troncin 
presented a talk on the importance of using checklists for arrivals and departures.  
Saturday afternoon presentations started off with Ruby Troncin, Vicki Putnam, and Michelle Paris sharing insights on 
“Provisioning and Planning,” all about cooking in a small space and planning meals. Finally, John Roll provided useful 
information on ingenious and cool things you can’t wait to add to your trailer in his “Airstream Accessories” talk. There 
were lively discussions, great questions, and sharing of ideas all around making this a rally for the books. 
Happy hour commenced followed by Chef Chris’s Famous Family Chili. Potluck side dishes rounded out the evening 
meal.  
Thanks to all for a wonderful rally! 
Here is a link to the uploaded presentations: https://airstreamclub.org/oac-newbie-rally 
 

Olde Stone Village Wine Tasting Rally 

May 18-21, 2023 
By Janet Schober 

Nothing better than a gathering of friends 
with common interests enjoying the weekend 
with their Airstreams in Oregon wine 
country! This is the second year we’ve 
hosted the Olde Stone Village Wine Tasting 
Rally in mid-May, a couple weeks after bud 
break in the Willamette Valley and the vines 
coming to life to bear fruit.  

We enjoyed group wine tastings at Durant at 
Red Ridge Farms, Domaine Willamette and The Eyrie 
Vineyards. Each evening there was social time including 
happy hours and campfires to reacquaint with friends after a 
busy day. Our resident astronomer, David Geese spotted 

StarLink flying by on Friday night, and he casually pointed it out for the group… fun to 
see a string of shiny satellites gliding through space.  

There was plenty of people watching on Saturday for those who went in to McMinnville 
for dinner – the UFO Festival was in full swing.  

Olde Stone Village is a well-appointed RV park, with great amenities and lots of pull through spaces. We had 22 rigs of 
various shapes and sizes, people from all over the Pacific NW – Oregon, Washington, British Columbia and members 
visiting all the way from Florida! 

 

 

 

https://airstreamclub.org/oac-newbie-rally
https://durantoregon.com/
https://durantoregon.com/
https://www.googleadservices.com/pagead/aclk?sa=L&ai=DChcSEwje--7_2YqAAxV2La0GHU7pCS4YABAAGgJwdg&ae=2&ohost=www.google.com&cid=CAASJuRo96InVXYMKupZgg8Zo4EITkhDbCCC5NXYkwUsmeS57na3p8Qw&sig=AOD64_3UbrzQH-RpSfhKC8MGElDs2MbW8w&q&adurl&ved=2ahUKEwiysuj_2YqAAxV0AjQIHZcDA08Q0Qx6BAgEEAE&nis=2&dct=1
https://eyrievineyards.com/
https://eyrievineyards.com/
https://downtownmcminnville.com/ufo-festival/
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Laid Back in LaPine Rally  

June 6-9, 2023 
By Norma Massier 

Fifteen OAC club members converged at LaPine State Park in early June. We soon 
found an “at large” Airstream couple in an adjacent loop and welcomed them into our 
activities. This was their first rally and though the hosts (Massiers & Friess’s) were a 

bit crazy with their get to know one-another 
evening gatherings, we are quite sure we 
didn’t scare them away.  

Ann Gaiwith, LaPine Chamber of 
Commerce Director, joined us the first 
evening with an excellent presentation about 
what the area has to offer, and our campers 
ventured out to hike, bike, fish, photograph, 
and explore this beautiful part of our state in 
the days that followed. 

The roadway into the park was being replaced during our visit, and everyone who washed their tow vehicles and 
Airstreams has the opportunity to take home some honest-to-goodness dust so they could do it all over again.  

Ultimate Airstreams was frequently 
mentioned when campers shared the best 
additions to their trailers since their 
original purchase. Our very own Ray 
Putnam shared his top ten Airstream 
owner safety tips (which are included in 
this newsletter for newbies and seasoned 
campers, too.) 

The generosity of attendees resulted in a 
food drive that benefited the LaPine 
Community Kitchen. Madelle and Chris 
delivered eight full shopping bags of non-perishable food at the completion of the 
rally. Enjoy the photos… thanks to our roving photographer Donna Thorson. 

 
Sandcastle Rally 

June 8-11, 2023 
By Janet Schober 

The first EVER Oregon 
Airstream Club Silver in the Sand 
Sandcastle Rally was held in 
Cannon Beach Thursday, June 8 
through Sunday, June 11 with our 
focus on participating in the 59th 
Annual Cannon Beach Sandcastle 
Contest on that Saturday. 

Everyone arrived on Thursday, 
and we enjoyed a happy hour 
gathering after folks set up. 
Friday was all about exploring Cannon Beach and resting up for the big event, with a 
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potluck in the evening… featuring every 
kind of salad you could imagine, because 
who carb loads before a big building 
project?  

Finally, 
Saturday 
morning 
arrived, 
and our 
team of 
eight 
headed 
for the 

beach with ambitious plans of 
building an Airstream out of sand. 
We had everything we thought we 
could possibly need to make Wally 
Byam proud and win the contest. 
Including masses of spectators and t-
shirts… 

Safe to say we were winners on many levels, just no trophy. We crafted a shape in the sand that many reported somewhat 
resembled an Airstream. Certainly, Wally didn’t nail it on the first try either. We learned a lot from our competitors in the 
sand to the north. There’s always next year, and we’ll have more flamingos, spirit animal of the Airstream. And our most 
excellent rally coordinator has us booked for 2024! 

 

Millsite Rally  

June 9-12, 2023 
Myrtle Creek, Oregon 
By Wendy Ware 
Hosts: Dan Gleason & Wendy Ware 

We had excellent weather for our small rally in Myrtle Creek. 
Their RV park is in a quiet, grassy city park right next to their 
little downtown, in what was once a huge millpond adjacent to 
the South Umpqua river. The park has a restored covered bridge 
and a disc golf course in a cottonwood grove. The restaurants, 
pubs, and shops in downtown are a 5-10 minute walk across the 

park.  

We enjoyed 
an adventure 
at the 
Wildlife 
Safari in 
Winston, 
with its hour-

long tour through wildlife of North America, Africa, Asia, and 
Australia. Some of us visited the Douglas County History 
Museum with its spellbinding images of the 2020 Archie Creek 
fire, replicas of Pleistocene fossils and animals as well as current local flora and fauna, a room dedicated to the history of 
the area’s wine industry, and antique tools of the timber trade of the early 1900s. It’s a great museum if you’ve never 
visited.  
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Some of us lunched at local wineries (there are many). Some hiked 
the hillsides or visited the waterfalls along lower highway 138. 
Others caught a few trees fly fishing on the Umpqua River, after 
hitting balls at the nearby golf course earlier in the day. 

Most of all, we had fun getting to know everyone, relaxing, and 
playing games (including axe throwing). Cindy and Jay Muir shared 
egg dishes from their 20 chickens! Cindy also entertained us riding 
her scooter around the park. 

 

 
Ashland Rally  

Emigrant Lake County Park, Point RV Loop, Ashland, OR 
June 12-19, 2023. 
By Wendy Ware 
Hosts: Wendy Ware & Dan Gleason 
Co-hosts: Bill Hemphill & Marge Peavey 

The weather was spectacular at our Ashland Rally in southern Oregon, and the 
sun glinted off the 10 trailers. We had a relaxed time, and all chose our own 

activities, whether bike riding along the 20-
mile paved Bear Creek Greenway trail, seeing 
plays at the theaters in Ashland, visiting 
historic Jacksonville, hiking in the nearby 
mountains, lunching at scenic wineries, or 
playing games at our campground.  

In addition to happy hour and a couple of 
provided breakfasts, activities included a 
picnic by the pool at Karen & Gary 
Ferguson’s farm in Phoenix after touring their 
exquisitely restored Packards and model train 
layout. We always feel so welcome there and 
enjoy their warm hospitality. We also had the 
opportunity to tour the Equamore Horse 
Sanctuary with its founder Linda Davis. Sixty 
horses and donkeys have found their forever 
home and hospice in this rescue facility. Each 

animal had their story posted with before and after photos. They have designed a 
program for “animal adoption” through tax deductible donations to support their 
program.  

Our breakfasts and happy hours were a great time to connect, plan adventures and 
hear reviews of the plays people saw at the Oregon Shakespeare Festival. Some 
were great and others… not so much. “Twelfth Night” and “Rent” got good 
reviews and “Kinky Boots” at the Cabaret Theatre was great. If you are going to 
be near Ashland this summer, check them out. 
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Shout out to everyone who came to the rally! Thanks for pitching in and making this a fun and relaxing time. 

 

Skamokawa Vista Park Rally (fka Kayak Rally) 

June 15-18, 2023 
By Mary Kay Bash 

Vista Park is located along SR4 in the town of Skamokawa, 
Wahkiakum County, Washington. It sits along the lower Columbia 
River at the confluence of Skamokawa Creek. 

Seven Airstreams 
converged at this 
location on June 
15th for a 
weekend of 
kayaking and 
socializing. 
Fortunately, the 
weather 
cooperated, and 

we had cool, breezy, partly sunny days. The anticipated rain held off 
until departure on Sunday.  

The group gathered for appetizers in the evening with Friday being a 
1970s themed potluck with tie dye contest.  
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Mornings started with potluck breakfast pastries. Days were spent kayaking, visiting local attractions, walking dogs, and 
sitting in camp making new friends and getting caught up with those not seen for a while.  

We also were treated to ships of all shapes and sizes passing by.  

 

66th Airstream Club International Rally  

Rolling to Rock Springs Wyoming, June 2023  
By Norma Massier & Donna Thorson.  

 
This was the largest Airstream Club International Rally since 2004. The 
Oregon Airstream Club did not disappoint and was well represented with 
over 50 attendees, arriving independently or on one of three caravans, to 
warm or windy or snowing or hailing or cold Wyoming. Most of Region 
10 Airstreamers were camped in the Boar’s Tusk campground. The 
trappers called it Boar’s Tusk, and so Boar’s Tusk it became! Boar’s 
Tusk is the isolated remains of a volcano within the Rock Springs Uplift 
in the Green River Basin of southwest Wyoming. Our campground was 
actually about one mile from the 
huge event center. Fortunately, a 
shuttle circled the camp every 15 
minutes to ferry us to where all the 
action was, although a significant 
number of Airstreamers walked, 
rode bikes, or drove rented golf 
carts up the dusty hill each day. 
There was a full schedule of daily 
classes on almost every topic that 
an Airstreamer could remotely be 
interested in. Nighttime activities 
and entertainment were planned as 
well. An exhibit hall held multiple 
vendors with every part, new gadget 
or gizmo that enticed several of us 
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to open our wallets and bring home a must have item (or two). Another 
pavilion held more than 20 Airstreams of various sizes and models, and 
several attendees will be returning home with brand-new beautiful silver, 
shiny Airstreams. The vendor was so helpful that they would even 
transfer all the contents of the trailer you arrived in into the new 
Airstream you were taking home at no extra charge! The attendees 
allowed us to make several generous donations to local charities as well 
as the National Park Service, National Forest Foundation, and the 
Wyoming Outdoor Council. It was a great opportunity to meet new 
friends from all over the U.S. and Canada. An International Rally is truly 
a great event to have on your bucket list and you should experience it at 
least once. You will not only learn a great deal but have a great time, too. 
Thanks to the volunteers who contributed hours of time to make this 
event a success! Please enjoy the photos. We had a great time and a great 
time creating them. 
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Gorge Blues and Brews Rally 2023 

June 22-25, 2023 
By Buzz Blick  

We had perfect weather at the Timberlake RV Park in Stevenson, WA 
for the three-day rally. Temperatures ranged in the upper 70s, and no 
rain. Even the usual evening high winds through the Columbia Gorge 
were absent.  

This campground truly 
is a “park” – with lots 
of fir trees for shade, 
and privacy at most 
sites. 

The 30th Annual Gorge 
Blues and Blues 
Festival at the Skamania Fair Grounds didn’t disappoint, with plenty of 
great music and a variety of local beers to sample, for those so inclined. 
The Backwoods Brewing Company, in nearby Carson, dishes out superb 

pizza, along with their own variety of ales and lagers. A riverside Saturday Farmers Market and fun shops to explore in 
Stevenson made wandering around town inviting. Many visited the Columbia River Interpretive center to explore their 
amazing collection of machinery and artifacts from the area’s colorful past. 

Surprisingly, there was 
no fire season 
restriction on REAL 
campfires at our 
campsites, so the 
evenings featured lots 
of food and travel tales 
around a shared 
campfire at our group 
meeting site. Marissa, 
the campground 

manager, even supplied tables, chairs and a tarp for our get-togethers.  

Judging by the comments I heard, a fine time was had by all. 

Stubb Stewart Rally (fka grandkids rally) 

June 22-25, 2023 

By Lana Russel 
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The family rally was a cozy one with four Airstreams attending. The four boys (ages 5-8) had a great time playing games, 
reading books, swinging in the hammock, playing Simon Says, and riding bikes. We also played disc golf and got together 
for some happy hours and s’mores every night. It was wonderful to have the opportunity to add a few more Airstream 
friends to our family.  

Friends Landing  

July 6-9, 2023  
Montesano, Washington 
Hosts: Ray and Vicki Putman 
Co-hosts: Richard Moore and Susie Peterson  

The route from I-5 to Friends RV campground was a pretty drive. On the way there we noticed some fruit stands and there 
was a store that sold raw honey and supplies to local farmers. Quite a selection of honeys! And much better quality than 
the help on my GPS, as the directions to Friends RV Campground weren’t correct. So, if you go, I recommend getting 
some more accurate directions. Ray was kind enough to supply a very detailed map!  

Arriving at the campground, I was struck that the Chehalis River ran right on left side of campground. A few fishermen 
were fishing for salmon (a wee bit early in my opinion). On right side, once you enter the campground, there is a small 
estuary for canoeing and fishing. Plus there is a 1.5 mile flat trail for biking and walking around the lake. The grounds 
were clean, and the back-in sites were quite long compared to most RV parks and spaced nicely. Grass was a bit dry but 
that is to be expected this time of year. There are no sewer hookups but a dump site is available. There is a 
restroom/shower area that was clean and had good pressure and hot water! $1.25 for 7 minute shower. They have a larger 
open pagoda that we used for evening GAMS and appetizers. Overall all attendees loved the campground.  

This is a good jumping off point for sight-seeing in the area. One of the top choices for the group was Lake Quinault. It’s 
about 90 minutes to the lake, and there is a beautiful old lodge on the shoreline. Apparently, further up road there are 
some of the largest trees in U.S. There is a drivable road all around lake as well. Aberdeen is just 20 minutes away from 
campground. It is a relatively small bustling town with lots of stores, outlets and restaurants. It does get a bit crowded in 
summer months. On Friday and Saturday, we had an informal lunch for those who wanted to attend at the Westport 
Winery (www.westportwinery.com). More specifically the Sea Glass Grill. Some of the other activities at the winery 
included tasting, walking the gardens (which were quite impressive), and the International Mermaid Museum. If you 
haven’t had enough driving you can continue past the winery to Bay City to Tokeland and back to the resort. In Tokeland, 
there is a restaurant called The Wandering Goose that one couple said was excellent. A few people brought their canoes 
and kayaks and paddles to use on the Chehalis River and through the estuary. A pleasant ride.  

Overall, we had about 12 Airstreams at event. We even were treated to three mid-to-late 1960’s trailers. So cool!... I want 
one. There is something to say about small events – I really feel that you get to know other Airstreamers much better. It 
couldn’t have been a better group of folks, and I look forward to camping with all of them again!  

Quilt Rally 

July 6-9, 2023 
By Richard Hannan  

Ten Airstreams from the Oregon Airstream Club gathered at the Sisters/Bend Garden 
RV Resort on Thursday, July 6, for the weekend. They came from as far as Poulsbo, 
WA, and Chico, CA, to attend the rally and the largest outdoor quilt show in the 
country. The weather was warm but there was a nice breeze in the park most evenings. 
The Sister’s Quilt show was held on Saturday and in anticipation of thousands of 
quilters descending upon the town. We had coffee at 6:30 am and breakfast at 7:00 to 
fortify everyone and give them an early start. Hundreds of beautiful quilts adorned the 
streets of Sisters on Saturday. 
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On Friday, after a group dinner, we held our own Airstream Quilt Show. The talent that resides within our club is truly 
amazing! As we all departed on Sunday to head home or on another adventure, several were already talking about 
marking their calendars for next year’s Quilt Rally. 

Tips, tricks and more 
Considerations for your new/new-to-you Airstream.  

By Ray Putnam 

The suggestions are in my recommended priority order. If you have any additional questions or suggestions, you can 
contact me at rayputnam@icloud.com or at 503-936-0139 (cell). 

1. Install new LT tires if they will fit your trailer. I prefer the Michelin LTX 215/85R 16E MS tires (the Defender, a 50K 
mile 10 ply tire). Les Schwab has a tire called an Open Range tire LT 215/85R 16E (a 60K mile 10 ply tire). I recommend 
you do not go wider than a 215 width tire for your Airstream. Some Airstreamers have had success with a 225 width tire 
and some haven’t had success because of shock clearance. Always look for load range E tires. You will have to go to 6” 
x 16” zero offset wheels (I recommend steel wheels powder coated to match the aluminum Airstream) for these tires. The 
steel wheels will reduce the amount of torquing required as compared to aluminum wheels. A quick measurement on your 
trailer wheel well to the center of the wheel will tell you if this upgrade is possible. Some trimming on the aluminum fin 
around the wheel well can be done at the lower end. Your new wheels will have to match the bolt pattern of your trailer 
wheels. If the 16’s won’t fit, Goodyear has a 15” ST Endurance load range “E” tire that might work. The Goodyear 
Endurance, has an N speed rating allowing for a max speed of 87 mph. Bottom line, put on the very best tires you can. 
Everything is riding on your tires! (Also see the tire article in the July Region 10 newsletter.) 

2. If you have a single stage power converter (mostly pre-2017 owners) replace it with a three stage (Progressive 
Dynamics) or four stage (Boondocker) power converter. I prefer domestic power equipment. A single stage power 
converter will shorten your battery life. A multiple-stage power converter will charge and maintain your battery without 
shortening the battery life. If possible, always keep your battery charged, and even if you take it out of the trailer and to 
your home, keep it charged. Use a “Battery Tender” (maintainer) charger if charging the battery out of the rig. Note: If 

mailto:rayputnam@icloud.com
https://www.goodyear.com/en-US/tires/endurance-trailer-tire
https://www.goodyear.com/en-US/tires/endurance-trailer-tire
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have properly maintained your batteries, and they are not lasting as long as they are warranted to last, the problem might 
be your power converter. A good source for power converters is bestconverter.com. I recommend AGM (non-vented) or 
Lithium batteries for less required maintenance. If you decide to go with Lithium batteries, be sure your power converter 
will properly charge Lithium batteries. 

3. Look at your weight distribution hitch. Is it set up right? Does it work for you? Many Airstreamers have discovered 
the Anderson hitch as a good solution (see also Airstream Forums). It is light and does not use torsion bars, which, if you 
have experienced it, can whack your shin if not handled correctly. Anti-sway is built-in to the hitch ball arrangement – no 
extra device is required. I have used this hitch up to 28’ trailer length. It is rated at up to 10,500 lbs. towing weight. I 
mention this hitch, because it is much lighter than the torsion bar style and might be easier for some of you to hook up. 
Longer trailers seem to fare well with the PullRite, Blue-OX, Pro-pride, or Hensley. If you decide to go to an Anderson, 
you should also replace your Atwood coupler with a Bulldog coupler. See the related article in 2019 February Blue Beret. 

4. Consider upgrading to absorbent glass mat (AGM) batteries or Lithium batteries. These could be the last battery 
you’ll ever buy! Non-vented batteries can be installed inside your trailer. Inside batteries are happier than outside 
batteries. With AGM’s and Lithium batteries, you will not have to add water to your battery! Reduced maintenance is a 
good thing. 

5. Convert to LED lights if you don’t already have them. These conversions used to be very costly to consider, but prices 
have gone way down. The power draw of LEDs is impressively low, and LED lights last forever (almost). If you dry 
camp, LEDs are much easier on your batteries. 

6. Consider adding a power surge protector. Surge protectors can either be permanently mounted in the trailer or 
plugged between the power pedestal and your trailer. Either way, RV parks are notorious for wildly fluctuating power, 
and a good surge protector will keep your trailer safe from power highs and lows. If there is any possibility of an electrical 
storm use a surge protector or unplug your trailer. I prefer the portable surge protector as I can use it in successive 
Airstreams. When you buy your surge protector buy a good one (normally indicated by price). 

7. Get a quality portable electric heater. It will run quieter than your propane heater and saves propane. You might look 
for a “milk house style” heater (www.Grainger.com or www.Zoro.com). My own favorite brand is Markel. If you need 
heat anytime, it is always good to have two possible sources for heat. You can also get a catalytic heater, but you must 
provide proper ventilation. 

8. Look at your mattress(es) in view of comfort. One of the main deterrents to happy camping is not being able to get a 
good night’s sleep. This is fixable! Email me with your specific questions – I have been there and done that. On average, 
people spend one-third of their life in bed. 

9. Water heater. If your water heater is gas/electric you are set. If you have gas only there are two electric conversion kits 
on Amazon that will allow you to heat water electrically. Electric water heaters are much quieter than their gas 
counterparts (mostly noticed at night). If the gas water heater is inhibiting your sleeping, turn it off at night and then back 
on in the morning. 

10. What is or has been bugging you about something in or on your trailer? What would you like to do about it? What are 
your ideas? Ask the Blue Beret tech help group and, if possible, send photos so they can look at your situation. They just 
might have some ideas how you could fix or change those items for the better. Your best sources for technical information 
are: 1. your club members; 2. The Airstream Forums; 3. Blue Beret tech help group; 4. Google. 

11. Don’t forget security for your coupler and batteries. I recommend a Mega Hitch lock or equivalent and a lock on the 
battery compartment. 

Spend a little time now to make sure your adventures in the year to come are favorable ones! Happy trails to you, see you, 
safely, down the road. 

Submissions to the OAC Streamer 

Do you have an idea for an article, interview, or something else you’d like to share with the club? We’d love to hear it! 
Our newsletter staff are all volunteers, and the articles are all written by OAC members… like you! The newsletter is 
published six times a year, so there are lots of opportunities. Submissions for the newsletter (including rally write-ups) 
should be emailed to Rhonda (rhondaxo@comcast.net) no later than the 15th of the month before publication (deadline 
for next issue: July 15). Pieces received after that date will be included in the next newsletter.  

http://www.grainger.com/
http://www.zoro.com/
mailto:rhondaxo@comcast.net
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OAC Board & Volunteers 

President Chris Wagner cactusw@msn.com  
Past President Carol Dion jh.cd.dion@gmail.com  
First VP Janet Schober janetschober@comcast.net  
Second VP Ruby Troncin rubytroncin@gmail.com 
Secretary Norma Massier nmassier@comcast.net  
Treasurer Stacey Rovinelli icuffm@att.net  
Membership tba  
Media Amy D’Abbraccio amyd74@att.net 
Directors Buzz & Lynn Blick buzzblick@gmail.com  
 Brenda Leppo bgleppo@gmail.com 
 Cindy Muir cjmuir2@gmail.com 
 Bryan & Michelle Stewart bryan.stewart48@icloud.com 

mjstewart15@icloud.com  
Standing committees   
Rally Coordinator Mike Burnett jaembe123@comcast.net 
Webmaster Bob Crummett bobbyc@advgra.com  
Newsletter: Buzz Blick buzzblick@gmail.com 
 Geoff Cox geoffrey.cox@gmail.com  
 Rhonda Levine rhondaxo@comcast.net 
 Norma Massier nmassier@comcast.net 
 Janet Schober janetschober@comcast.net  
 Donna Thorson  thorsondj@comcast.net 
 Florence Tramoni florenceftramoni@gmail.com  

 
OAC website: www.airstreamclub.org/oregon;   on Facebook: www.facebook.com/OregonWallyClub 
Region 10 website: www.region10.airstreamclub.net;  on Facebook: www.facebook.com/groups/1473216976235744/ 
 
The Oregon Airstream Board Minutes are posted on the Oregon Airstream Club website once approved. The Board meets 
approximately four times per year. Check it out! 
Club Policies will also be posted on the website for all to review. 
 
  

mailto:bgleppo@gmail.com
mailto:cjmuir2@gmail.com
mailto:buzzblick@gmail.com
mailto:janetschober@comcast.net
mailto:florenceftramoni@gmail.com
http://www.airstreamclub.org/oregon
http://www.facebook.com/OregonWallyClub
http://www.region10.airstreamclub.net/
http://www.facebook.com/groups/1473216976235744/
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Maps 
By Buzz Blick 

 

  

Olde Stone Village Wine Tasting Rally

May 18-21, 2023

Locations

Olde Stone Village

Durant at Red Ridge Farms

The Eyrie Vineyards

Domaine Willamette

McMinnville
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Sandcastle Rally

June 8-11, 2023

Locations

Cannon Beach

RV Resort at Cannon Beach
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Millsite Rally

June 9-12, 2023

Article Locations

Myrtle Creek

Wildlife Safari

Douglas County Museum
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Ashland Rally

June 12- June 19, 2023

Article Locations

Emigrant Lake County

Campground

Ashland

Phoenix

Equamore Sanctuary

Oregon Shakespeare Festival

Bear Creek Greenway
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Kayak Rally 2023

Skamokawa Vista Park

Camp site

Vista Park
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Rolling to Rock Springs - International Rally

June 2023

Article Locations

Rock Springs

Boars Tusk

Sweetwater Events Complex

Campground
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Blues and Brews Rally2

Timberlake RV Park

Map Locations

Skamania County Fairgrounds

Backwoods Brewing Company

Timberlake Campground & RV

Columbia Gorge Interpretive

Center Museum
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Friends Rally - 2023

Friends Landing RV Park

Named Locations

Friends Landing-Camping

Lake Quinault Lodge

Aberdeen

Westport Winery Garden

Resort

Bay City

Tokeland
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Sisters Outdoor Quilt Rally

July 6-9, 2023

Locations

Bend/Sisters Garden RV

Resort
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